Faculty Executive Committee (FEC) Notes on the Faculty Caucus March 23, 2007, 3:30 – 5:00 p.m. Somers Room, Tang Museum

What follow are general notes on the Faculty Caucus of Friday, March 23, 2007. The Caucus was a faculty-only meeting in which the Committee on Academic Freedom and Rights (CAFR) discussed with a representative group of faculty its proposal to modify Part I, Article X of the *Faculty Handbook*. These notes represent the official consensus of the Faculty Executive Committee (FEC) as to what transpired at the Caucus; CAFR was also consulted in the preparation of these notes.

Any questions, including those concerning the publication of these notes, should be addressed to Dan Curley, the chair of FEC (dcurley@skidmore.edu).

* * *

Caucus began at 3:45 due to late arrivals. Approximate attendance was 25-30 faculty members, with good gender and disciplinary distribution and with some representation from junior faculty.

The faculty member who first brought the issue of Article X to CAFR's attention gave a five-minute summary of why it is important that Skidmore's *Faculty Handbook* have language outlining a process both transparent and protective of the Faculty's rights in cases of dismissal.

The chair of CAFR gave a twenty-minute presentation recounting the process by which the current proposal was drafted, and noting that earnest work on the proposal had been ongoing for only the past academic year.

The remainder of the meeting was given over to questions and answers. The chair of FEC served as moderator, while the chair of CAFR served as the primary respondent to questions and comments. The VPAA's email to the chair of FEC (see Appendix, below) was read aloud in its entirety approximately fifty minutes into the meeting.

Much of the discussion among the attendees was devoted to specific questions and comments about the language of the proposal: why CAFR had chosen a word or a sentence, or had chosen the procedure outlined in the document. FEC hopes that CAFR will find this feedback valuable and worthy of consideration.

CAFR's interaction with the Administration in drafting the proposal was a smaller but significant component of the discussion. On this topic FEC took note of the following:

CAFR asserted, citing conversations with the VPAA, that the President would refuse to take the proposal in its present form to the Trustees. A faculty member asked whether it was possible for the faculty to adopt CAFR's proposal, and for

the President to bring it to the Trustees with a negative recommendation. FEC responded that this scenario was possible in accordance with the *Faculty Handbook*.

CAFR felt some resistance to their proposal coming from the Administration, but maintained that the committee did not understand the reason(s) for the resistance. CAFR also suggested that the Administration did not respond in a timely fashion to their draft of the proposal.

When a faculty member asked whether or not the VPAA would be willing to address the issues surrounding CAFR's document in a public forum, FEC responded that, based on discussions that the chair of FEC had had with Susan, yes, she would be willing to do so.

A faculty member stated that, given the complexities of the proposal and its long (3-year) gestation, the Administration had really not had it under consideration for very long at all. The same faculty member also noted that situations in which the Faculty and the Administration appear at odds in front of the Trustees are never a goo15(y)22 (l)-2lnu1(s)-4 0.17 Tw 1.5 0 0 EMC /LBody <</17 >>BDC x Whew

Appendix: Email from VPAA Susan Kress Read aloud at the Faculty Caucus March 23, 2007

Dear Dan,

I do appreciate your sending along the CAFR proposal to be presented today at the Faculty Caucus and your invitation as well to contribute a statement.

Since Muriel and I may not attend any part of the meeting, we would want the faculty to

Muriel and I respectfully request that you read this statement at an appropriate moment at the Faculty Caucus.

Best regards,

Susan